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POSTPONEMENT OF THE 1* DEPED NATIONAL MONITORING AND
EVALUATION CONFERENCE

1. Per DepED Memorandum OM-PHRODFO-2020-00115, the conduct of the 1* DepED
National Monitoring and Evaluation Conference shall be postponed indefinitely.
This is in pursuant to the declaration of a State of Public Health Emergency
(Proclamation No. 922) by President Rodrigo Duterte on March 8, 2020 and DepED
Memorandum No. 34, s. 2020 (Fifth Set of Policy Directives of DepED Task Force
COVID-19).

2. Attached is the DepED Memorandum OM-PHRODFO-2020-00115 for your reference.

3. For more information, please contact the Quality Assurance Division (QAD), DepED
— Regional Office, Cordillera Administrative Region at Telephone Number: 422 -~
5187 or email us at: quad.depedcar@gmail.com

4. Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired.
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Republic of the Philippines
Department of Education

Tanggapan ng Pangalawang Kalihim
Office of the Undersecretary

MEMORANDUM
OM-PHRODFO-2020-00115

TO: Undersecretaries
Regional Directors
Schools Division Superintendent
Bureau/Service Directors
Chief/Unit Heads
All Others Concerned

FROM: @L.R. MATEO
Untersecretary

SUBJECT: Postponement of the 1st DepEd National Monitoring & Evaluation
Conference

DATE: March 09, 2020

This refers to DepEd Memorandum No. 172, series 2019 entitled “1st Department of Education
National Monitoring and Evaluation Conference” dated November 19, 2019 and its subsequent
Adpvisory dated February 6, 2020.

Pursuant to the declaration of a State of Public Health Emergency (Proclamation No. 922) by
President Rodrigo Duterte on 8 March 2020 and DepEd Memorandum No. 34, s. 2020 (Fifth Set of
Policy Directives of DepEd Task Force COVID-19), the conduct of the 1st DepEd National Monitoring
and Evaluation Conference shall be postponed indefinitely. In light of the recent developments
in COVID-19, the health and safety of the participants shall be of utmost priority.

Transportation expenses including the penalties related to this activity (e.g. plane ticket) ihcurred
prior to the issuance of this memorandum shall be reimbursed to their respective offices subject
to the usual government accounting and auditing rules.

A separate advisory indicating the final date and venue of the conference will be issued for further
reference. For clarifications and other concerns, please contact the Policy Research and
Development Division - Planning Service (PRDD-PS) at ps.prd@deped.gov.ph and/or (02) 8635-
3976.

For your reference and appropriate action.
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